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COUNCIL OFFICERS 

 

Grand Knight William J. Serb III 826-6029 

 serbthe3rd@att.net  

Chaplain Fr. Venancio Amidar 826-0760 

 frven@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Peter A. Morales 402-3124(H) 287-7404(C) 

 drsafe88@gmail.com  

Chancellor Frank Faecke 952-2420 

 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 

Warden Joseph Boganovich (310)493-7255 

 Joe.boganovich@biworldwide.com 

Recorder  Paulo Morales 761-4287 

  

Financial Secretary Michael W. Morris (562)366-1537 

 Mw_morris@verizon.net 

Treasurer Michael Mercer 821-4276 

 mmercer@airtreatment.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 bvelasquez@roadrunner.com 

Inside Guard Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335 

 rollya@verizon.net  

Outside Guard John A. Oliver  527-5709 

 oliverexec@aol.com 

1Year Trustee Ira Pringle PGK * 609-0055 

 irapringle@ca.rr.com 

2 year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK * 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

 kandkpete@ca.rr.com 

3Year Trustee Lloyd Duronslet PGK * 826-6977 

  

Lecturer Inan Herrmann 398-6655 

 inanhe@aol.com  

Insurance Advisor Michael D. Doss (562)728-3601 

 Michael.doss@kofc.org 

District Deputy Peter Tice DD96 521-5088 

 pedeetice@aol.com 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as AlternateDelegates, their duty is to fill in for the GK  

or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending meeting.    

 

 

mailto:serbthe3rd@att.net  
mailto:frven@sticypress.org 
mailto:drsafe88@gmail.com
mailto:Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
mailto:Joe.boganovich@biworldwide.com 
mailto:Mw_morris@verizon.net 
mailto:mmercer@airtreatment.com  
mailto:bvelasquez@roadrunner.com 
mailto:rollya@verizon.net  
mailto:oliverexec@aol.com 
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Please remember these brother Knights, their ladies,      

relatives and friends in your prayers. 

 

 R.I.P. 

 

Fr. Chen – Gilbert Montoya’s Friend      George Charfauros – Ira Pringle PGK’s Father-in-Law 

Dan McNeley – Rolly Arenz’ Friend      Jdeacon Jose Campos’ Mother       Jim Baird – Lito’s Friend       

George Gargiulo – Don Gargiulo PGK’s Brother      Robert Westmyer – Lito’s Friend 

 

Special Intentions For Brother Knights 

 

  Carlos Chavez  PGK       Earl Smith PGK      Ted Sack PGK (cancer)      Paul Angers 

Mike Trabert PGK      Robert Olszewski PGK St. Hedwig 

    

Special Intentions For Relatives and friends 

 

Cindy Jones, Diane Jones, Sister Rita, John Mauro, Bruce Schmidt, 

John Tomaka, Esperanza Acosta (stroke – given last rites) Jeff Lee - John Oliver’s Friends & Family 

Cecile Briskorn (alzhiemer’s) – Curt Briskorn’s Mother          Edie Dew – Ron Tremblay’s Friend   

Kathleen Medina (hip replacement) – Larry Medina’s Daughter 

Bill Mercer (parkinson’s) – Mike Mercer’s Father      Joe Bogdanovich (work stress)       

Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife      Dennis Mocowick (stress) 

Lance Serb (terminal cancer) – Bill Serb GK’s Cousin 

Bob Torres (cancer) Carl Cholewinski PGK’s Friend      Mary Lou – Mike Trabert PGK’s Wife 

Mary – Ernest Griesser’s Wife      Arther Griesser – Ernest Griesser’s Son 

Marie McDonough – Ernest Griesser’s Daughter      Marcia Montoya – Gilbert Montoya’s Sister 

Norma De Los Reyes – Roseito De Los Reyes Aunt 

 

 

Sick & Distressed 
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THE  GRAND KNIGHT 

        

 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

 We are starting our new Columbian Fraternal Year (July 1, 2011-June 30, 2012). I want to 

thank all of you that elected me to a second term as your Grand Knight and thank you for your 

support for the ending Fraternal Year. I appreciated all of you that put in your valuable time working 

on our various activities throughout the last year. I want to especially thank all of you that attended 

our monthly business meetings; your input is always helpful in deciding how to run our events and 

knowing what we can improve on. My job is to oversee our activities, you as members carry out the 

activities and make them work and I thank you for that. 

 

 Thanks to all of you that helped with the St. Irenaeus 50

th

 Anniversary Celebration on the 

evening of June 4

th

. We had members of our councils 4

th

 Degree Team Color Guard serve during the 

evening mass of the celebration, I heard many comments at the party afterwards on how well that 

looked. It gave our organization exposure to many parishioners that might otherwise not know about 

us. We as a council were charged with staffing the wine and beer booths, thanks goes to many of our 

members that gave of their time serving the spirits when they could have been relaxing and listening 

to the music. And a special thanks to Pete Morales for chairing the manpower of the booths for this 

party. 

 

 On June 8

th

 the St. Irenaeus 8

th

 grade class held their Graduation Ceremonies in the church. 

As many of you know our council held an Essay Contest for the 8

th

 graders the theme being “The 

Responsibility of the Catholic in a Free Society”. During their ceremony I had the privilege of 

awarding these young people their cash awards and certificates. First Place went to Jonathan 

Alcantara, Second Place to Annika Manliqeuz and Third Place to Dominic Masciel. Congratulations 

to all three of the winners, great job.  

 

 And lastly St. Irenaeus’s largest fundraiser of the year, the “Annual Fiesta” was held over the 

three days from Friday June 24

th

 to Sunday June 26

th

. As usual our council staffed the “Sausage 

Booth” and we took on also staffing the new “Philly Cheese Steak Booth”. Many members worked 

these booths during the three days of the Fiesta putting in many hours of their time. The Fiesta 

financial staff told me that we did very well. Thanks to all of you (too many to list) that spent time 

working our booths. We also had many of our members pulling double duty by working in other 

areas of the Fiesta, thanks to you also. On top of that some spent time with me setting up and taking 

down the electrical for the Fiesta, I appreciated your assistance, I could not have done it without you.  

 

Thank You & God Bless 

William (Bill) Serb      

   

  

Grand Knight 
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COUNCIL Chaplain’s corner 

 

 

 

We The People 

 

 

When the Second Continental Congress approved the Declaration of Independence, they 

were declaring their belief in God. They knew that the freedoms they were proposing would only 

work well in a society that acknowledged God. They said that God has “endowed” all people with 

the right to “life, liberty and the pursuit of happiness.” 

 

 It was said that Thomas Jefferson was distressed by the sin he saw in the nation.  He later 

wrote, “I tremble for my country knowing that God is just.” If he was distressed back then can you 

imagine what he would be thinking about today’s society. Our Founding Fathers wanted us to have 

individual freedom but they didn’t mean a permissive lifestyle that allows us to do whatever we 

please. People who refuse to fear God can never enjoy true freedom. 

 

 Psalm 33:12 Blessed is the nation whose God is the Lord. We are safe and secure as a 

nation as long as we remember that verse. Our greatest freedom is freedom from sin and God gave us 

that opportunity when He said from the cross in Luke 23:34 “Father forgive them for they know not 

what they do” and in John 19:30 “It is finished.” 
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God Bless America  

NSS 

 

 

Congratulations To Our 

  

Council 2010-11 

 

 

 

Winners 

 

Theme:  

“The Responsibility of the Catholic in a Free Society” 

 

1st Place – Jonathan Alcantara 

2

nd

 Place – Annika Manligeuz 

3

rd 

Place – Dominic Masciel 
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A MESSAGE FROM YOUR……………………. 

  

        Deputy Grand Knight 

   & program Director 

Brothers; 

 

 I want to thank all you brother Knight’s that had confidence in me by voting for me as your 

Deputy Grand Knight and along with that office your Program Director for this Columbian Year. 

Thank you! Some of my duties are to help plan and coordinate the various programs for the Council 

for this Columbian Year. I am out of town quite a lot, but I plan to fulfill my duties for these two 

positions as well as communicating to you each month via this bulletin about our up coming 

activities. 

 

 With that in mind, we had a very busy June calendar of events and activities and July is 

somewhat of a slower month for us allowing us to take a breath. But we still have some events on 

our calendar this month. 

 

 First, for the Officers of the council, on Wednesday July 6

th

 at 7:00pm is the officer meeting 

held in the church conference room next to the hall. This meeting is to plan and discuss our council’s 

activities and other interests of the council. Any member is welcome to attend if they have any input 

or are just interested in observing the meeting. On the following Wednesday the 13

th

 is our regular 

business meeting held in the church education building. The business portion of the meeting starts at 

8:00pm, but at 7:30pm we have a social time and serve hot dogs, soda and at times members bring in 

other foods such as pizza. Easy to remember, 1

st

 Wednesday of each month officer meeting and 

2

nd

 Wednesday of each month is the regular business meeting for all members. 

 

 Our main event this month will be our Installation of Officers held Sunday July 31

st

. This 

activity starts with a Corporate Communion at the 8:00am mass. We Knights get together as a group 

with our families on the left front side of the church (seats are reserved for us) and receive 

Communion together. If you have shirts or jackets with Knights logos etc. we wear them to show the 

parish we are Knights. The Corporate Communion is followed with breakfast for those that are 

interested. This is an event we hold each month that has a fifth Sunday. What will be different this 

time is that we are combining the Corporate Communion with our Installation of Officers. After 

mass we will head over to the hall for our breakfast and hold the ceremony of installing our newly 

elected council officers. I hope to see as many of you as possible there. 

 

                Until next month, “Vaya Con Dios” 

  Peter A. Morales 

                                                                               Deputy Grand Knight 

                                                                                                      And Program Director 

WJS 
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from the desk of the ………………… 

 FINANCIAL SECRETARY 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 

I want to take this opportunity to congratulate the new officers elected to guide our council 

into the new Columbian year. I know that the gentlemen selected will perform their duties with 

enthusiasm and dedication, and I am looking forward to all of the planned activities in the upcoming 

year.  

 

I have council badges for all of the new members that have joined our ranks. Please see me 

at the July business meeting to obtain yours. 

 

I just want to remind everyone that we have several events planned for this year and we need 

all of you to help out when you can. 

 

I hope to see all of you at the monthly business meetings. 

 

JULY  BIRTHDAYS 

   

Anthony R. Galvan 7/1 John E. Brunner 7/2 Michael W. Morris 7/6 

Virgilio P. Garcia 7/11 Mitchell G. Lambdin 7/11 Mark J. Mooney 7/13 

Michael T. Mordaunt 7/14 Kenneth L. Peterson PGK 7/14 Mario Bica 7/16 

Dennis J. Montoya 7/21 Patrick T. Kirby 7/22 Robert L. Escobar 7/25 

Ernest E. Griesser 7/26 Joseph T. Lodding PGK 7/27 Wilfredo C. Paras 7/29 

 Anthony L. Burkart 7/31 

 

 

                              Peace and all good 

 

       

                                          Mike Morris 

                                   Financial Secretary 

                                                                                                               themorrishome@earthlink.net 

 

 

 

mailto:themorrishome@earthlink.net
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ROSARY PRAYER FOR LIFE vigil’s 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

Wednesday’s & Friday’s  –  Meet at St. Peter Chanel Church Parking Lot 8:45am 

Contact George Kubeck 714-952-8886 

For Trips to Abortion Site’s During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 



                                                                             9 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

4

th

 “INDEPENDENCE DAY” 

6

th

 OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 

12

th

 4

th

 DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

13

th

 ADORATION (until 6:30am 14

th

) 8:30am 

13

th

 BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

15

th

 H.O.P.E.  FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

28

th

 CHAPTER MEETING St. Elizabeth Ann Seton in Irvine 7:30pm 

30

th

 H.O.P.E.  FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

30

th

 HALL SET-UP for Breakfast & Officer Installation 2:00pm 

31

st

 CORPORATE COMMUNION 8:00am Mass 

31

st

 OFFICER INSTALLATION & BREAKFAST in Hall After Mass 

 

 

 

 

 

 

coming in  August 

 

3

rd

 OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 

6

th

 St. I 50

th  

ANNIVERSARY PICNIC Arnold Park 

           Knight’s To BBQ TBA 

9

th

 4

th

 DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

10

th

 BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

13

th

 ADORATION (until 6:30am 14

th

) 8:30am 

14

th

 PANCAKE BREAKFAST in Church Hall 6:00am 

19

th

 H.O.P.E.  FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

21

st

 PANCAKE BREAKFAST in Church Hall 6:00am 

28

th

 CHAPTER MEETING St. Elizabeth Ann Seton in Irvine 7:30pm 

27

th

  H.O.P.E.  FOOD BAGGING  

MONTH’S ACTIVITIES 
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PRO-LIFE Notes ••••••••••••••••••• 

                                                

                        WHAT IS PERSONHOOD? 

 

There are essentially two issues which must be resolved concerning unborn embryos and 

fetuses. The first is, “Are they human beings?” The second is, “Should they be recognized as persons 

under the law?” We’ve already established that there is no debate on the first question. It is a matter 

of plain, objective science. Embryos and fetuses are fully and individually human from the moment 

of fertilization on. If this were not true, if unborn children were not demonstrably human, there 

would be no need to even talk about rights of personhood. “Removing a fetus” would be the moral 

equivalent of pulling a tooth. This, however, is not the case, and so the debate must now enter the 

political arena. 

There is a very real sense in which the need to answer this second question is, in itself, an absurdity. 

If 

you look up the word “person” in your average dictionary (we’ll use Webster’s); you’ll find 

something like this: 

 

Person n. A human being. A person, simply put, is a human being. 

 

 This fact should be enough. The intrinsic humanity of unborn children, by definition, makes 

them persons and should, therefore, guarantee their protection under the law. For more than thirty 

years, however, this has not been the case. The situation we are left with is this. In America today, 

there is a huge and singular group of living human beings who have no protection under the law and 

are being killed en masse every day. Is that not astounding? It is astounding, but not wholly 

unprecedented. There have been at least two other instances in American history in which specific 

groups of human beings were stripped of their rights of personhood as a means of justifying their 

horrible mistreatment. African-Americans and Native-Americans both felt the brunt of a system 

which denied their humanity, stripped their personhood and subjected them to horrors beyond 

measure. While the legal framework that made such injustice possible has now been removed, it 

remains firmly in place for unborn Americans. There remains one, and only one, group of human 

beings in the U.S. today for which being human is not enough. The inconvenience of their existence 

has resulted in a legal loophole of shameful proportions. 

 

What is a person? A person is a human being (unless, of course, you haven’t been born yet, 

in which case we’ll define personhood in any way possible so as to exclude you, kill you and forget 

you). 

Welcome to America. 

        Pro-Life Chairman 

        Ton Nagle PGK 
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information on membership from your…………… 

 

       Membership Director 

 

 

Dear Brothers, 

 

            Congratulations to our elected officers for the new Columbian year, we ask that you give 

them your support during this Columbian New Year. Our council has many upcoming activities that 

you can help with, and I ask that you help make this coming year a successful year with the support 

of your time.  

 

This past year we had a great year with our membership goals. Our goal was 21 members 

which we achieved and we would like to see those 21 members active in our council.  As you may 

know, our quota for this Columbian year is 11, but that may change because our council has grown. 

If you need recruiting information let me know, and I want to stress one other point about recruiting, 

please go with your candidate when he takes his Degrees. I often go, and it would be nice to see that 

candidate’s sponsor’s accompany him when it comes for taking his Degrees. My Brothers you have 

to make time just like I do, so please think about your candidate. If you’re interested in recruiting 

and helping let me know. 

 

We can't forget that membership is the life of our council. I have mentioned this before that 

membership is everyone’s business, and the officers can't do all the recruiting, we need your help. 

Supreme now issues you a medallion of Saint Frere Andre, who became a Saint back in October of 

last year, when you recruit a new member. Brother Andre is from Canada and was featured in our 

Columbian magazine. 

 

            Every month there is a 1st Degree held at Fr. Kass Council Hall in Buena Park. The 2nd 

Degree’s are held at different councils and some take the summer off, but I often find a place for the 

candidates to take their Degree. The 3rd Degree’s are not held often and when they do hold them, 

you have to take advantage of the date or else you have to wait another two or three months. We 

have brothers who need to take their 2nd and 3rd Degree’s so if you are one that needs to take your 

Degree let me know. I will have more information for those that are eligible to take their 4th Degree 

next month.  

 

Have you asked that potential member to join? 

 

                                                                         Fraternally 

                                                                                      Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 

 

 

                                                                                 

                                                                                             Council Membership Chairman 
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words from our  

 

  recruitment chairman 

 

 July is here and our summer has finally arrived. As the fourth comes 

around I’d like to take this opportunity to say “ God Bless America.” 

 

 We have a new slate of officers coming in now that elections are over. We need to 

all get behind them and help them by signing up and participating in the events for the upcoming 

year. You might try to make adoration on the 13

th

 of each month. The hours assigned to our council 

are from 8:30am of the 13

th

 until 6:30am of the 14

th

. 

 

 I hope you all had a chance to see the bishop who participated in the St. Irenaeus 50

th

 

anniversary mass and party. It was a nice get together. 

 

As usual try to get a new member this month. Sometimes it just takes being in the right place 

at the right time. Just try to stir up a little interest. You just never know who might say yes to an 

invitation. 

 

                                                      As always the best to all and God Bless 

                                                                  Your Recruitment Chairman 

              Carl M. Cholewinski PGK 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Those in 

Attendance     

At the 

June business meeting 

 

George Limar    James Bowler    John Brunner    Bernie Romero    Ira Pringle PGK 

Gilbert Montoya    Tony Cepeda PGK    Ernest Griesser    Roland Trembley    George Del Hierro 

Bobby Velasquez PGK    Mike Morris    Rolly Arenz    Jerry Baldwin    Curt Briskorn 

Bill Serb III GK    Don Gargiulo PGK    Eddie Bracewell    Edward Juno Jr.    Frank Faecke 

John Oliver    George Mergl    Mike Mercer    William Torrescano   John Paul De Los Reyes  

Robert Marsh    Ken Peterson PGK    Horacio Castro    Lawrence Medina    Tom Nagle PGK 

Peter Morales    Ken Stone    Henry Negrete    Inan Herrmann    George Kubeck    Jim Chavez 

Carl Cholewinski PGK    Don Kemen    Lloyd Ferry    Louie Chavez    Dennis Markowiak 

Roselito De Los Reyes    Kevin Connell    Joe Bogdanvich    Ronald Lona    Fred Navarro   
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From Your 

Knights of Columbus 

Insurance Agent 

 

              SUPREME OFFICE  COLUMBUS PLAZA  NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT 

 

 

The New Fraternal Year 

 

A new fraternal year is upon us.  Congratulations to the newly elected and appointed council 

leaders.  I’m sure you have a list of things that you want to accomplish during the coming year.  I’m 

eager to help. 

 

One of these goals is likely the attainment of the Star Council award - the most prestigious 

award the Order offers at the council level.  I’m certainly committed to helping on the insurance side, 

but I’ll be glad to help on the membership side as well.   

 

If you know an eligible Catholic man who might be interested in joining the Order (and who 

among us doesn’t), he’s probably just waiting to be asked.  I can help you, either by approaching him 

myself, or by “coaching” you – transferring sales skills that you can use to recruit him and other 

prospects.  As always, I’m at your service. 

 

What would be helpful to all of us would be an early start on those goals, rather than waiting 

until the end of the fraternal year.  Let’s get an early start on award season this year 

 

 

  Michael D. Doss 

 

 

 

 

 P.O. Box 99 

  Seal Beach, CA 90740 

  Insurance Field Agent 

  (562) 728-3601 

  Michael.doss@kofc.org 

 

 

  

mailto:Michael.doss@kofc.org 


                                                                                 14 

 

Cypress Council Past Grand Knight’s 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers – Gordon Johnson 

Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster – Conrado Sevilla – Earl 

Smith Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas Nagle – Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau  

Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson – Lloyd Duronslet 
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                                                    DIRECTORS & Chairman 

 

Program Director Peter Morales 402-3124(H) 287-7404(C)  

 

Church Activities Director Mike Trabert PGK 828-7300 

   Vocations chairman Frank Faecke 826-8602  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402  

   Sick & Distressed, Bereavement Chairman Frank Faecke 826-8602 

  Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 826-8602 

Community Activities Director Open xxx-xxxx 

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  

    Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C)  

   Helping Hands Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

  Greg Prevost 886-8209(H) 220-8993(C) 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 891-0414 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214 

Council Activities Director Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055   

  Charity Golf Fundraiser Michael W. Mercer 821-4276 

 Stephen J. Pohl 826-7451(H) 732-7152(C) 

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman Peter Morales 402-3124(H) 287-7404(C) 

   ID Chairman Valentin C. Anselmo 521-1869(H) 203-4174(C) 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 

   Wheel Chair Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402 

   Social Hour Chairman John Oliver 527-5709 

   Recognition Chairman Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055 

 Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214    

   Phone Committee Chairman Peter Morales 402-3124(H) 287-7404(C) 

 Family Activities Director Ken Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

  Activity Form Coordinator Robert Marsh 995-6141 

   Family Night Chairman Gilbert Montoya 827-0743 

   Valentine Ladies Night Out Don Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 

   Luau Chairman Peter Morales 402-3124(H) 287-7404(C) 

 John J. Garcia 826-1788(H) 240-4019(C)  

   Christmas Party Chairman Gilbert Montoya 827-0743 

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 Gene St. Amant 761-8125  

   St. Patrick’s Day Dinner Gilbert Montoya 827-0743  

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Carl M. Cholewinski PGK 821-0159 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Chris Nsor 994-1985 

   Special Olympic’s Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Bobby Velasquez  PGK, PFN,  PDD, DM 761-5731 

   Recruitment Chairman Carl Cholewinski PGK 821-0159 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

   Retention Chairman Inan Herrmann 398-6655 

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III GK 826-6029 
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Council Activity Pictures – Pg1 

St. I Fiesta 2011 
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Council Activity Pictures – Pg2 
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Council Activity Pictures – Pg3 
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Council Activity Pictures – Pg4 

 

 

 

 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


